
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Thank you for your email on 13 July 2019 where you requested information relating to DAERA 
staff bonuses for the 2018/2019 financial year. 
 
I am writing to advise you that the department has completed its search.  I can confirm that we 
hold the information that you requested and reply as follows: 
  

 Total budget available for staff bonuses for 18/19: 
DAERA does not allocate any specific budgets for the payment of staff bonuses.  In line 
with Northern Ireland Civil Service Human Resource Policy, the overall cost of Special 
Bonuses awarded during the course of a financial year must not exceed 0.2% of the pay 
bill. This figure amounted to £225,933 for 18/19. 
 

 Total amount paid out for 18/19 broken down by grade: 
 

Analogous Grade  Number of Awards 

Cost of 
Awards per 
Grade 

AA 0   

AO 13 £5,175 

EO2 19 £6,800 

EO1 18 £8,200 

SO 20 £11,650 

DP 38 £20,600 

G7 9 £6,900 

G6 4 £1,200 
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 Total amount paid for 18/19 broken down by division: 
 

Division 
Number of 
Awards 

Cost of 
Awards 
per 
Grade 

Central Services, Rural 
Affairs & Forest Service 47 £25,100 

Environmental, Marine & 
Fisheries  37 £16,975 

Food & Farming  28 £13,450 

Veterinary Service Animal 
Health 9 £5,000 

Total 121 £60,525 

 
 
 
The supply of information in response to a freedom of information request does not confer an 
automatic right to re-use the information.  Under UK copyright law you can use any information 
supplied for the purposes of private study and non-commercial research without requiring 
permission.  Similarly, information supplied can also be re-used for the purposes of news 
reporting. An exception to this is photographs. 
 

For other forms of re-use, for example publishing the information, you would need the 
permission of the organisation or person who owns the copyright.  In the case of information 
produced by government departments and agencies you can re-use the information under the 
Open Government Licence.  For information about this please see 
http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/open-government-licence.htm  

 

If, however, the copyright is identified as belonging to somebody else, you will need to apply for 
permission.  For information about how to obtain permission from a third party, please go to 
Intellectual Property Office’s website at  

 

http://www.ipo.gov.uk/types/copy/c-other.htm 
 
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, you have the right to ask for an internal 
review. Internal review requests should be submitted within two months of the date of receipt of 
the response to your original letter and should be addressed to: The Review Section, The 
Department of Agriculture, Environment and Rural Affairs, Information Management Branch, 
Room 507, 
Dundonald House, Upper Newtownards Road, Ballymiscaw, BELFAST, 
BT4 3SB. 
 
Please remember to quote the reference number above in any future communications. 
 

http://www.nationalarchives.gov.uk/doc/open-government-licence/open-government-licence.htm
http://www.ipo.gov.uk/types/copy/c-other.htm


 

 

If you are not content with the outcome of the internal review, you have the right to apply directly 
to the Information Commissioner for a decision. The Information Commissioner can be 
contacted at: Information Commissioner’s Office, Wycliffe House, Water Lane, Wilmslow, 
Cheshire, SK9 5AF 
 

 

Yours sincerely 

 

 
Financial Reporting Branch 
DAERA 




